

British Parachute Association

5 Wharf Way
Glen Parva
Leicester
LE2 9TF

Tel: 0116 278 5271
Fax: 0116 247 7662
e-mail: skydive@bpa.org.uk
www.bpa.org.uk



Competitions Committee

Minutes of the meeting held on

Tuesday 23 February 2010 at 1230

at the BMFA Office, Chacksfield House, 31 St Andrews Road, Leicester. LE2 8RE

Present:	Steve Saunders	-	Chair, Discipline Rep: CF
	Richard Head	-	Discipline Rep: FS
	Ian Marshall	-	Discipline Rep: Classics
	Martin Soulsby	-	Vice Chairman (from Item 5.4)
	Weed Stoodley	-	Discipline Rep: AE / VFS
In attendance:	Kate Charters	-	Judges' Co-ordinator
	John Hitchen	-	NCSO
	Helen Lucas	-	Administration Secretary
Apologies for absence	Paul Moore	-	Discipline Rep: CP

Item Minute

01/10 Composition of the Competitions Committee 2010

The Committee confirmed for the official record the following, which had been agreed at the informal meeting immediately following the inaugural Council meeting for 2010 on AGM day, Saturday 16 January 2010.

Competitions Chairman:	Steve Saunders (elected by the Council)
Classics Discipline Rep	Ian Marshall
Canopy Formation Discipline Rep	Steve Saunders
Artistics and VFS Discipline Rep	Weed Stoodley
Canopy Piloting Discipline Rep	Paul Moore
Formation Skydiving Discipline Rep	Richard Head

1.1 To elect a Vice Chair

Weed Stoodley proposed that Martin Soulsby be Vice-Chair of Competitions. This was seconded by Rich Head.

Carried Unanimously

1.2 To co-opt ex officio as non-voting members of the Committee

The Committee agreed that Kate Charters and Martin Reynolds should be co-opted as non-voting members of the Competitions Committee to carry out the roles listed:

Kate Charters	Judges' Co-ordinator
Martin Reynolds	Technical Rep: CP

This would be subject to the Council ratifying their co-option to the Competitions Committee.

Action: Recommend to the full Council

As Clare Fryer, 2009 Discipline Rep: Speed, had not indicated her availability for 2010 the BPA Office would contact Clare as to her availability to remain Discipline Rep for Speed or if not whether Clare could recommend a replacement.

Action: BPA Office

02/10 Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 8 December 2009 had been ratified electronically by the Council and published on the BPA website:

<http://www.bpa.org.uk/minutes>

03/10 Matters arising

3.1 Trophy Database (min 64.1)

Geordie Page had advised that there were still approximately 3 trophy images missing for disciplines CF and VFS. The BPA Office would seek clarity from Geordie as to which trophies and their whereabouts before the next Competitions Committee meeting, in good time for the forthcoming Nationals and GPs.

Action: BPA Office

Uploading instructions, for the ongoing general upkeep of the database, were still required by the Discipline Reps.

Kate Charters reiterated that Form 225: BPA Trophy, Safe Custody Statement should be given to the competitor upon receiving a trophy which was then to be signed and sent back to the BPA Office.

3.2 Entry Criteria/Currency requirement for Speed Skydiving (min 64.2)

The Chair would follow up with Paul Hollow, CCI of Hibaldstow with regards to base criteria (Min 52.3 refers) in good time for the Discipline Rep to include in the rules.

Action: Chairman

3.3 CF Nationals 8-10 Aug 09, Hibaldstow (min 65.2)

Steve Saunders raised a number of issues to Kate Charters that competitors had raised with him, including

- the change in the running order after the running order was agreed
- a 5 hour stand down
- Aircraft loading

Kate Charters replied that the running order had been changed by the Meet Director and that the manifest was arranged to give the CF competitors the Finesse plane, and to run the competition with that aircraft over that weekend. The 5 hour delay had occurred as the competitors were told the aircraft could not carry 2 teams, however it was observed the following day carrying 2 teams. Steve Saunders stated that that the running order had been changed because one competitor was also taking part another discipline at the same time. Steve Saunders would inform the competitors that had raised those issues that they should refer them to the Meet Director.

Action: Chairman

Weed Stoodley said that the rules allowed for a change by the Meet Director however the Committee recognised that in an ideal situation it was preferable that the running order should remain as agreed. Ian Marshall added that it could be changed 'for the smooth running of the competition'; however it was believed that due to the change the CF competition had run to a halt and that the aircraft was left on the ground while other competitions were taking place. Kate Charters had spoken to the Meet Director at the event with regards to him flying most of the competition and not being available on the ground. Kate Charters would email Hibaldstow on behalf of the Competitions Committee and the Judges that a potential overlap of the 2 jobs was not ideal.

Action: Kate Charters

- Communication of changed scores from Cametrix

Steve Saunders stated that Cametrix was not up to speed with their scoring which had resulted in the posted scores being changed, however Cametrix, rather than the Judges had communicated the changes to the teams. Kate Charters stated that Cametrix had not been sent by the judges and that this should not have happened.

Kate Charters expressed that until the scores were signed at the end of the competition they were not official so the scores can be changed at any time.

- Medal Ceremony

Due to the disjointed running of the event and with the delays by end of the competition a number of disciplines had finished and had been awarded their medals. By the 3rd day the delegate was not present to present the medals to the competitors that had had to stay. The preferable scenario should be that the medals are awarded at the end of the competition by a senior member of Council.

The Committee recognised that the majority of these issues arose from the change in the running order and in future would stipulate in the bid form that the Meet Director should not be involved too heavily in other duties within the event.

3.4 Texair System - possible trial at Heacorn (min 66.3)

Kate Charters stated that whilst there were still some issues with the Texair system regarding measuring and scores, the system would be trialled at the GP Accuracy 1-2 May 2010 at Headcorn. Bob King and Kate Charters will be in attendance the event and would be able to view the electronics and the software. The BPA Office would inform Headcorn of the trial.

Action: Kate Charters, Bob King, BPA Office

The Committee discussed that if needed APA would allow their pads to be used a 'you bend you mend collect and return' basis but plenty of notice would need to be given. Kate Charters would liaise with Netheravon in time for the Nationals.

Action: Kate Charters

A letter from John Boardman with regards to Judging Equipment had been circulated earlier which reported that there was some equipment missing. Steve Saunders would contact BKPC and Kate Charters would discuss Sue Moran and Richard Del-Toro as to its whereabouts.

Action: Chairman & Kate Charters

The Committee discussed the need for the BPA to own its own equipment and agreed there were funds available.

3.5 Insurance Cover for Delegation Members

The Committee wished to highlight to competitors their need to ensure their travel insurance covered to compete in competitions abroad.

04/10 Report from the IPC Plenary Meeting 2010

John Hitchen commented on the previously circulated report and advised that as yet there had been no bids received for the FAI Parachuting Mondial 2012.

Richard Head asked if all the dates were now set. John replied that whilst all dates were set it was always best to double check on the FAI Calendar.

05/10 Domestic Competitions 2010

5.1 Membership Type

A recent email from a competitor who attended a Nationals 2009 event highlighted a discrepancy within the rules regarding Membership type for National competitors. Ian Marshall proposed that all Disciplines, within their rules, must state that all Senior or A Class competitors, including the team cameraperson, must be BPA Full Members in the British National Championships. For Open or B class and Pool Camerapersons Valid BPA membership was required. This was seconded by Weed Stoodley.

Carried Unanimously

Weed Stoodley was tasked with providing draft wording for which the Discipline Reps were to incorporate within their rules specific to discipline category.

Action: Weed Stoodley, Discipline Reps

5.2 Nationals & GP Rules

As was customary Trudy Kemp at the BPA Office would draft the administrative section of the rules, including the change in TUE usage for Asthmatics. The BPA Office would also include a link on the BPA website to the new Asthma Medication Declaration of Use.

Action: BPA Office

2010 was not a selection year, and therefore the paragraph on minimum selection funding criteria would not be needed. Weed Stoodley expressed that it was not widely known that funding was potentially available for non-senior teams that had done well at the Nationals. Therefore Weed proposed the addition of the wording of 'although 2010 not a funding year for World Championships any team entering the Nationals and becoming National Champions may be looked on more favourably, or may be eligible for any potential off year action plan funding', This was seconded by Ian Marshall and carried. Weed Stoodley would forward the exact wording via email to the Committee for their agreement.

Action: Weed Stoodley, All Committee

The rules were to be ready by the April meeting; however Kate Charters requested drafts to be ready for the Judges Seminar on 20-21 March 2010.

5.3 Grand Prix Rules

There were no technical changes to report. Trudy Kemp would draft the administrative section of the rules.

Action: BPA Office

Martin Soulsby entered the meeting at 1430.

5.4 Competitions Equipment

5.4.1 Competitions Equipment Co-ordinator

The BPA Office would seek confirmation from Adam Searle that he was still willing to remain in the Co-ordinator role.

Action: BPA Office

The BPA Office had expressed its need of the equipment co-ordinator to sort the kit currently held on the premises. As there was a lack of storage space, and of knowledge of the equipment it was believed that Adam, should he be willing to remain in the role, and Kate Charters should come to the BPA Office in order to log what equipment was there, discard or sell on what was not used. It was hoped that Adam would remove what is serviceable to his own storage facility. Kate Charters would liaise with Adam over their date availability to come to the office.

Action: Kate Charters

5.4.2 Equipment requests to UK event hosting Dropzones

The BPA Office would email the UK event hosting dropzones asking them to notify their relevant Discipline Reps of their equipment needs as per Form 163. Requests for equipment should be received by the Discipline Rep no later than 19 April 2010. The Office would also remind the dropzones that access to computer/printing facilities would be required by Judges.

Action: BPA Office, Discipline Reps

5.5 Judges/Training Judges attending Nationals/GPs

Kate Charters reported that all the UK events were covered, and confirmed that any flight costs involved were covered also. Martin Soulsby asked if there would be 2 full panels of 3 Judges which Kate confirmed that there would.

Kate Charters raised a concern that Cametrix may not be attending at Hibaldstow. Steve Saunders would discuss with Cametrix in order to get a final decision as to their attendance.

Action: Chairman

5.6 Allocation of the Martin Gardiner Memorial Trophy

Due to previous confusion between this trophy and the Pat Hammond Trophy, Steve Saunders proposed that the Martin Gardiner Memorial Trophy be re-allocated to the 4-Way Intermediate Rotations Gold Medallists which was seconded by Weed Stoodley.

Carried Unanimously

5.7 CP Nationals 2010

Sebastian Muntz, Commandant of RAPA, had regrettably informed the Chair that RAPA would no longer be able to hold the CP Nationals. Paul Moore had liaised with Exi Hoenle to

consider a venue at Fehrberlin who were willing to host the event. The Committee gave consideration to the issues of the:

- Insurance implications for both the BPA and Competitors
- Location (20 miles from Lippspringe)
- Selection of Competitors for the forthcoming World Championships
- Ability to hold only an Open event rather than a Nationals event

Kate Charters reported that Deane 'Smudge' Smith had indicated that there was a lake close to South Cerney that could be used as a swoop pond. However this would need to be investigated further with regards to suitability, the land owners permission, costs involved, risk assessments and CAA certification. Steve Saunders would discuss with Matty Halford with regards to the land owner.

Action: Chairman

Martin Soulsby proposed that, with thanks to Exi Hoelne at Fehrberlin, with the issues specified the Committee would be unable to take up their kind offer and would ask that the CP Rep investigate the UK option further. The Committee would revisit the matter at its next meeting in April. This was seconded by Weed Stoodley.

Carried unanimously, Action: Paul Moore

Ian Marshall asked that as this is a selection year if the competition was not to go ahead on what criteria would the would-be competitors be selected for the World Championships. The Committee recognised the need to discuss this important issue and would defer until its meeting in April when the South Cerney option had been investigated, and the need to confirm a definite date in June for the event in order for it to be before the World Meet. Should the South Cerney option not be viable the Committee would ask Paul Moore, CP Discipline Rep, to look at alternative selections.

Defer until next meeting

[Note: RAPA had since revisited their decision and had offered new dates for the CP Nationals of 8-10 July 2010. This would be discussed further at the next meeting]

06/10 International Competitions 2010

6.1 19th FS, 14th CF & 8th Artistics FAI World Parachuting Championships 31 Jul - 6 Aug 2010 Menzelinsk, Tatarstan, Russia

6.1.1 Visa Requirements

The Organisers had indicated via their website <http://wpc2010.skyjump.ru/> their requirements in order for the UK Delegation to receive their visas. The BPA Office would email the competitors to ask that they send a scanned copy of their open passport, the location of where they would prefer to collect their visa (London or Glasgow) and preferably their proposed travel dates to reach the office by Friday 26 March, in order for the Office to forward a complete delegation list with attached passports copies to the organisers. The competitors were to include the passport copy of any accompanying person to be included in the nominal roll.

Action: BPA Office

6.1.2 Travel from Moscow to the Event

The BPA Office reported that it had twice now emailed the organisers as to the number of competitors required in order for them to organise a charter flight from Moscow to the venue. The organisers had yet to respond to both emails. The BPA Office would send another email.

Action: BPA Office

The Committee wished to reiterate that the competitors were responsible for organising their flights to Moscow, and should the Moscow charter flight not become available they would also be responsible for organising their travel to the venue.

[note: Since the meeting the event website had been updated and now states that 'Minimum number of people for a charter flight tbd in Bulletin 1']

6.1.3 Funding

Weed Stoodley, stated that there was £4200 unallocated from Target 1 of the Action Plan. Weed therefore proposed that there remaining £4200 be allocated to the original 15 members, Pussy Galore, The Outbreak of Bad Lieutenants, Volare and Airkix Freestyle, who had met the criteria for funding by the rules. This would amount to £280 per person. This failed to find a seconder.

The Committee discussed that the money had not been allocated and could make a difference; and the funds could also be carried over or re-allocated.

Martin Soulsby made a counter proposal that to have increased the budget to £68k in Target 1 of the Action Plan money was re-allocated to the fund from other Action Plan Target Areas and that the unallocated £4200 to be placed back into the British Team Fund which would allow the funds to be carried over or re-allocated. Ian Marshall seconded. The vote was For - 3, Against - 1, Abstentions - 0

Carried

6.1.4 Head of Delegation

Martin Soulsby said that as this would be a large delegation he believed that a Team Manager as well as a Head of Delegation would be beneficial. The Committee believed that John Smyth should be asked to attend as Head of Delegation. Weed Stoodley had expressed her interest in becoming Team Manager but would need to check her availability. Richard Head, who would also look into his availability, was willing to become Team Manager should Weed not be available.

6.2 3rd CP World Parachuting Championships 7-15 Aug 2010 Kolomna, Russia

Paul Moore had communicated via email as he was unable to attend the meeting that he wished to be considered as Head of Delegation. The Committee agreed, based on Paul's experience as Head of Delegation at previous World events, that Paul be chosen.

6.3 31st FAI World Style & Accuracy Parachuting Championships 28 Aug - 4 Sep 2010 Niksic, Montenegro

A letter had been sent from Jeff Chandler, circulated to the Committee previously, with regards to the Team Selection criteria and how this would affect those chosen to attend the event. The Committee discussed that this was a selection year, and that there were no clear criteria within the rules for 2009. A suggestion was to choose the Top 5 in the Accuracy Discipline and Deane Smith as he had been given a bye (Min 17.1/09 refers). Martin Soulsby proposed that as selection criteria were not in the Nationals 2009 rules, but will be in the 2011 rules, that the Committee, subject to clarification, have chosen by the Accuracy results the female and 5 males to invite to represent the UK. The Team list would include Peter Sizer, Janos Leszko, Esther Reynolds, Glenn Stephenson, Jeff Chandler and Deane Smith. Weed Stoodley seconded.

The vote was For - 4, Against - 0, Abstentions - 1 (Ian Marshall)

Carried

Janos Leszko may be subject to the residency rules to be considered eligible. Ian Marshall would seek clarification.

Action: Ian Marshall

[note: Ian Marshall had since informed the BPA Office that Janos was eligible to attend as he was a resident of the UK]

The BPA Office would invite the above mentioned competitors for them to indicate their ability to attend by Friday 26 March.

Action: BPA Office

The Committee further discussed the possibility of sending competitors for the 5th Junior Classics WPC that was occurring at the same time and venue. Mike Desmond had expressed an interest in attending but clarification of Mike's age was required, as the age limit for Juniors was 21. Ian Marshall would identify competitors who would be eligible to attend.

Action: Ian Marshall

[note: Ian Marshall had since informed the BPA Office of that unfortunately Mike Desmond was ineligible to attend as a Junior due to the age restriction, and of James Bacon and Lee Harrison's eligibility to attend]

6.3.1 Head of Delegation

The Committee recommended, based on his previous experience that Ian Marshall should attend as Head of Delegation. Ian would confirm his availability. Should Ian be unable to attend, Kate Charters wished to be considered.

6.4 UK Judges/Training Judges attending International competitions

WPC FS, Arts & CF, Russia - Bob Charters would be attending as FS Judge with Penny Wiggins. Karla Cole - Training Judge FS

WPC CP, Russia - Kate Charters.

Kate Charters also reported that she would be sending 3 judges to the CP Nationals in Holland and that Liz Warner was to hopefully attend the Italian Nationals.

Martin Soulsby questioned of Kate if there was anything the Committee could do with regards to the lack of FAI Artistic Judges. Kate replied that there was a training aid available that she would view it at the Artistic Nationals.

6.5 Delegation Uniform

The BPA Office reported that the BPA Shop had offered to source the uniform for the UK delegations. Martin Soulsby said that the uniform was to last for 3 years so the previous supplier should be used and that the problems arose more with distribution and with returns, which the Office agreed. The Committee agreed that the BPA Office should continue to place orders with Brilliant Embroidery however the uniform should be sent direct from the supplier to the teams/team leaders. Any issues arising with the uniform the individual should then contact the supplier themselves.

07/10 Competitions Budget

Weed Stoodley had commented on various aspects of the budget throughout the meeting. The BPA Office needed to confirm if the British Team Fund payment from Hibaldstow had been received as it was not clear on the budget sheet.

Action: BPA Office

[note: The BPA Office can now confirm the payment had been received with thanks]

08/10 Competitions Action Plan 1 July 09 to 30 June 10

Target 3 - Coaching 2010 Teams. Martin Soulsby had spoken to competitors with regards to a delegation specific coaching event however the competitors were unable, at this time, to fit this into their training schedules. This would need to be looked at further for 2011-2012 competition year.

Previously, during discussions regarding Heads of Delegation Martin Soulsby had asked if there was a budget specifically for the Heads of Delegation to cover their entry fees, for which there had never been a specific fund. Martin Soulsby therefore proposed, at that time, that the £5k for the elite coaching be reallocated to funding for Heads of Delegation and Team Managers. This failed to find a seconder.

Following discussion it was noted that previous Action Plans and budgets had not taken into account a budget for Head of Delegation and Team Manager but the Committee should prepare for the future when allocating budgets. Martin Soulsby withdrew his proposal.

The Committee discussed the Coach the Coach sessions at Loughborough University and the general consensus was that junior teams/individuals may find the sessions more beneficial. The Chair asked the Committee to consider what to do regarding the Elite coaching event, whether the funds would be best re-channelled to up and coming Junior teams/individuals and whether the Coaching sessions could be re-formatted to best suit them. Ideas were to be presented at the Committee's next meeting in April.

Action: All Committee

09/10 Competitions Action Plan 1 July 10 to 30 June 11

The BPA Office would supply the Committee with the Actions Plans from 2004 to present date in order to help to formulate its recommendations for the new action plan at its next meeting.

Action: BPA Office, Defer until next meeting

10/10 Skills Coaching Roadshows

Richard Head reported that 3 FS roadshows would be taking place. Beccles with 4 coaches, Langar which required 2 further coaches and Sibson with 5 coaches. Weed Stoodley had 4 proposed Artistic roadshows Cark, Hibaldstow, Beccles and Dunkeswell with 2 coaches at each event, plus a possible event at Netheravon however had found securing coaches and dates even more difficult this year. Ian Marshall reported that he a potential Accuracy roadshow at Headcorn but was dependent on the coaches' availability. Martin Soulsby reminded the Discipline Reps to supply Lesley Gale, Editor of Skydive the Mag, with the dates as Lesley would be producing a poster for display at the Dropzones. Martin also advised that whilst it was not written it had been said to team members at a previous meeting was that funding was provided on the basis that they are expected to support coaching roadshows. The Discipline Reps would submit the dates of the roadshows through the BPA website for the BPA Office to upload to the BPA Diary of Events.

Action: Discipline Reps, BPA Office

11/10 Judging Matters

The Chair asked that this Item be brought forward at the beginning of the agenda for its meeting in April.

11.1 Review of the Judges Co-ordinator Form 218

The form had not been updated since March 2002 and the role had changed a lot since then. One item that did need to be included was wording from the Minute 05/08 regarding the draft rules. Weed Stoodley reminded the Committee about the suggestion of a deputy should Kate be unable to attend the meetings. Kate Charters would review and re-vamp Form 218: Role Description of Judges' Co-ordinator to present to the Committee at its next meeting in April for further discussion.

Action: Kate Charters

11.2 Judges Training Seminar

The Judges Training Seminar would take place at Target Skysports Hibaldstow on 20-21 March 2010. The Committee discussed the judges expenses, mileage and that the judges should not be out of pocket when attending an essential training session. Weed Stoodley proposed that the judges should be given mileage and normal daily subsistence as an alternative to a flat payment of £100. Martin Soulsby seconded.

Carried unanimously

Kate Charters would provide the BPA Office with the list of 12-13 Judges that will be attending the Seminar.

Action: Kate Charters

12/10 Any Other Business

Ruth Cooper had emailed the BPA Office with a request for a 2hr seminar at the AGM 2011. The Office reported that the request had been forwarded to Martin Shuttleworth to consider when planning the forthcoming AGM.

The date of the next meeting in April would be confirmed at Council later.

The meeting closed at 1805

Ratified electronically by the Council and published on 29 March 2010

Competitions Action Plan: 1 July 09 to 30 June 10

Target	From	To	By	How	Budget
1. World Class Performance	2009 double medal winning performance	2010 Continued medal winning performance	Sep 2010	Funded support to BPA selected teams based on performance in competition 2009	£68000*
2. Coaching Road Show Events	2009 At least 6 BPA coaching Road show events	2010 At least 8 BPA coaching Road show events	Jul 2010	Run coaching road show events at BPA Drop Zones to support competitive interest in the sport	£8000
3. Coaching 2010 teams	2009 No Targeted Support	2010 At least one specific targeted event for the 2010 BPA Squad	Jul 2010	Run a specific skill support event to enhance the BPA selected 2010 squad	£5000
4. Judging Team	2009 UK Pool of 17 Judges	2010 UK judging team with retained or improved ratings	Jul 2010	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Support all currency requirements under FAI rules • Provide financial help with pre-season refresher training • Supply judges to at least 7 non national events 	£7000
5. Maintain competition equipment holdings in line with IPC requirements	2009 Current holding	2010 Equipment stock in line with 2009 IPC changes	May 2010	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Purchase / Hire of equipment as rules evolve and dictate 	£1000
6. Delegation Uniform	2009 T-Shirt	2010 Delegation uniform to include Sport jacket / trousers	May 2010	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Funding from "British team fund" to dress the delegations of the BPA • Identify suitable Sporting Jacket • Identify suitable Sporting Trousers • Continue Issue of T-Shirt generic BPA design 	£5000**
<p>* Budget 1: Includes £19000 c/f from last year - as agreed ** Budget 6: Uniform will continue to be funded from the British Team Fund.</p>					



Competitions dates 2010 *(as at 18 Dec 2009)*

British Open Nationals 2010

<i>Discipline</i>	<i>Venue</i>	<i>Dates</i>
Classics	Peterlee Parachute Centre	Fri 2 - Sun 4 July 2010
Canopy Formation	Black Knights Parachute Centre	Sat 3 - Mon 5 July 2010 Reserve Sat 10 - Mon 12 July 2010
8-Way Speed	UK Para, Sibson	Sat 4 - Sun 5 Sept 2010
Formation Skydiving & Vertical Formation Skydiving	Target Skysports, Hibaldstow	4-way & VFS: Sat 14 - Mon 16 August 2010 8-way, 4-way reserve and VFS Reserve: Sat 21 - Mon 23 August 2010 8-way reserve: Sat 28 - Mon 30 August 2010
Artistic, Speed Skydiving		Sat 21 - Mon 23 Aug August 2010 Reserve: Sat 28 - Mon 30 August 2010

UKSL & Grand Prix 2010

<i>Discipline</i>	<i>Venue</i>	<i>Dates</i>
GP Accuracy	Headcorn	Sat 1 – Sun 2 May 2010
GP Accuracy	Silver Stars	Sat 5 - Sun 6 Jun 2010
GP Accuracy	Black Knights	Sat 18 - Sun 19 Sep 2010
GP Canopy Formation	Silver Stars	Sat 15 - Sun 16 May 2010
GP Canopy Formation	BPS, Langar	Sat 19 - Sun 20 June 2010
GP Canopy Formation	Black Knights	Sat 18 - Sun 19 Sep 2010
UKSL FS 4-way	APA, Netheravon	Sat 22 - Sun 23 May 2010
UKSL FS 4-way	NWPC, Cark	Sat 12 - Sun 13 June 2010
UKSL FS 4-way	Target Skysports Hibaldstow	Sat 10 - Sun 11 July 2010